There follows a listing of some of the significant issues responded to by 104.5 WSLD, along with the most significant programming treatment of those issues for the period of: 1-1-23 thru 3-31-23 . The
listing is by no means exhaustive. The order in which the issues appear does not reflect any priority or significance.

Program
/Segmen Duratio
Description of Issue t Date Time n Narration of Type and Description of Program/Segment
In a recent Fort Atkinson School Board Meeting, there was discussion
Education News 1/3|6am, Noon :30 regarding the waiver for an early start date for the 2023-24 school year.
In the recent Fort Atkinson City Council meeting:
There was discussion about adopting a resolution to petition the secretary of transportation for airport improvement aid
and the agency agreement and federal block grant; this was approved; There was also discussion regarding adopting a
resolution urging the legislature and Governor to fix the broken system of funding critical local services and direct the city
manager to share the signed document with the league and the city's local legislators; it was also approved
Government News 1/3|7am, 1pm :30
The City of Beloit is launching the 2023 election process for a two-year term on City Council.
Government News 1/3|8am, 2pm :25
Yesterday at approximately 10:23AM, the Elkhorn Police Dept received a report of an attempted child enticement that
Crime News 1/3|10am, 4pm 45 occurred on E Market St in the area of Chelsea Dr in the City of Elkhorn approximately 15 min prior to being reported.
The FBI Milwaukee Division is seeking the help of the public to identify and locate a serial commercial robbery suspect
wanted for questioning in multiple robberies and attempted robberies of businesses between September 26th and
December 5th in Southern Wisconsin.
Crime News 1/4|7am, 1pm 45
According to the Lake Geneva Police Department, on Dec 28th at 2:51 a.m. Officers received a report of a disorderly
subject that had broken a window outside of City Hall, in the 600 block of Geneva St.
Crime News 1/5|6am, Noon :20
The Rock County Sheriff's Office has been made aware of additional recent fraudulent telephone calls to citizens where a
male caller identifies himself as a Rock County Sergeant.
Crime News 1/5|8am, 2pm 45
During National Radon Action Month, the Wisconsin Department of Health Services (DHS) is encouraging residents and
business owners to test their homes and buildings for radon.
Health News 1/6|6am, 9am :30
The City of Janesville will host the 2023 State of the City Address and Open House on Thursday, January 26.
Government News 1/6|7am, 2pm :30
According to the Fort Atkinson Police Dept, yesterday just after 4AM an employee at a local business called police
advising of two suspicious subjects outside the business.
Crime News 1/6|9am, 4pm :30
According to multiple sources, the current Mayor of Milton, Anissa Welch, is seeking a fifth term in the upcoming April 4
Government News 1/6 |[Noon, 5pm 20 election.
The Lake Geneva Common Council met late last month. An announcement was made regarding a community input
session for the Hillmore property and what the community would like seen done with the property. Meetings will be held
Jan 15th 2-230 and Jan 17th 6-730pm.
Government News 1/9|6am, 9am :20
The Janesville Police Department is asking for the public’s assistance in identifying the persons who dumped a couch
Crime News 1/9|8am, 1pm :30 behind a business on W. Court St on December 30.




Crime News 1/9|10am, 3pm :20 According to the Fort Atkinson Police Dept, on Thursday there was a trespass complaint received.
The Rock County General Services Committee Meeting took place late last month. There will be a delay in the
technology/911 communication center renovations; completion is now expected to be in June instead of April. Bill Alt from
Alliant Energy provided a short presentation regarding the proposed community-hosted solar project and explained the
proposed lease will go to the Ag and extension committee for review on Jan 11th
Government News 1/10|8am, 2pm :20
The City of Beloit has narrowed its search for a new city manager down to three men.
Government News 1/11{7am, 1pm :20
On Tuesday at 9:10 AM, Janesville Police Officers were sent to an intoxicated subject complaint on Hamilton Ave in the
city of Janesville.
Crime News 1/12|8am, 3pm :30
According to a Facebook post from the City of Beloit Police Dept, they recovered 2 stolen Kias, one that was taken from
Crime News 1/12|9am, 4pm :30 Rockford on Tuesday, and one taken from Beloit also on Tuesday.
According to a Facebook post from the Jefferson Police Dept, a male and female suspect entered a local store on
Crime News 1/12110am, 5pm :20 December 21 and stole merchandise.
At the Tuesday evening special Human Resources Committee meeting, the School District of Beloit Board of Education
voted, unanimously 5-0, to extend the contract of Dr. Willie E. Garrison II, one additional year until June 30, 2025, to serve
as Superintendent for the School District of Beloit.
Education News 1/13|6am, Noon 20
According to the Walworth Dept of Health and Human Services, Walworth County ADRC has recently received reports
from residents stating they are getting calls claiming they will receive a new Medicare Card which will be black and white
Crime: Elderly News 1/13|9am, 2pm :20 with gold trim.
At approximately 9:13pm on Friday, Town of Delavan Police Dept officers were dispatched to the Dairy Queen on Hwy 50
Crime News 1/16|6am, Noon :30 after the Walworth County Communications Center received a 911 call reporting an armed robbery.
On January 3rd, the Elkhorn School Board met for a special meeting.
Education News 1/16|8am, 2pm :30
At approximately 1245am on Thursday, City of Beloit Police Officers were dispatched to the 800 block of Fifth St and 800
block of Bluff St for a report of shots being fired.
Crime News 1/16|9am, 4pm :20
The Beloit City Council has selected Jerry Gabrielatos to become the next City Manager. According to a press release,
the council is expected to consider an employment contract with Gabrielatos at its regular meeting this evening.
Gabrielatos’ official start date as Beloit City Manager will be no later than March 1.
Government News 1/17|7am, 2pm 15
The Williams Bay Police Dept has taken numerous vandalism calls over the past few days. They are asking for residents'
help to remain vigilant year round.
Crime News 1/17|9am, 4pm :30
The FBI Milwaukee Division is still offering a $10,000 reward for information leading to the arrest of a serial Culver's
Crime News 1/18|7am, 3pm 45 robber in Southern Wisconsin.
The City of Janesville is encouraging residents to exercise their right to vote in the 2023 Spring Primary Election on
Government News 1/18|10am, 5pm :30 Tuesday, February 21.
According to a press release, yesterday the Janesville Police Department Street Crimes Unit arrested David Steptoe on
Crime News 1/19|6am, Noon :30 several drug charges that stemmed from a lengthy investigation.
University of Wisconsin Green Bay Vice Chancellor for Inclusivity and Student Affairs Corey King will take over at
Whitewater as of March 1. According to multiple sources, UW-Whitewater has seen a string of leaders come and go since
2018, when Chancellor Beverly Kopper resigned after her husband was banned from campus amid sexual harassment
allegations.
Education News 1/20|6am, Noon 15




On Saturday at 2:42 am Officers from the Janesville Police Department were dispatched to a shot fired complaint in the

Crime News 1/23 | 6am, 9am 45 400 block of N. Pearl Street.

The Beloit City Council has been invited to a Public Information Meeting for the Wisconsin Highway 81 corridor study
being conducted by the Stateline Area Transportation Study (SLATS) and the City of Beloit.

Government News 1/23|7am, 2pm 20
According to a Facebook post from the Sharon Police Department, they have been made aware of yet another scam. If
you are going to renew your Passport, it can be done for FREE. The Sharon Police Dept asks that the public be aware of
scams that claim to process forms for you online. Legitimate locations to find and fill out Passport forms are through the

Crime News 1/24|8am, 3pm 15 Department of State websites & the US Postal Service.

Voters in the City of Jefferson will determine the future of how the City responds to emergencies when a referendum

Government News 1/24110am, 5pm :30 question is placed on the ballot this spring.

The City of Fort Atkinson has implemented a new online building and zoning permit application process.

Government News 1/25|7am, 1pm :30
On Tuesday at 12:09 A.M., an officer of the Janesville Police Department observed a vehicle traveling at an unreasonable
and imprudent speed through a residential area.

Crime News 1/25|9am, 3pm :30
On Tuesday at 5:48 P.M., a Rock County Patrol K9 Deputy conducted a traffic stop on a 2018 Silver Dodge Journey on
Interstate 39/90 near State Highway 59 in Fulton Township.

Crime News 1/26 |8am, 4pm :30

Crime News 1/30|7am, 1pm :30 On Friday morning, officers from the Janesville Police Department were dispatched to a “suspicious activity.”

Crime News 1/30|11am, 5pm 20 On Saturday, January 21st a victim living in the 1600 block of Roosevelt Avenue in Beloit reported a burglary incident.
The School District of Beloit has partnered with Care Solace, a mental health coordination service that helps expand
access to community mental health and substance use treatment providers for students, staff, and their families.

Government/Health News 1/31|8am, 2pm :30
Jefferson County Sheriff Paul S Milbrath and the City of Jefferson Police Department Chief Alan Richter report that on
Monday Jan 30th, shots were fired at one occupied residence in the Town of Aztalan and one occupied residence in the
City of Jefferson; no injuries were reported from either residence.

Crime News 2/1|6am, Noon :30
Community partners gathered yesterday at the Rock County Public Health Department in Janesville to assemble
overdose leave-behind kits, called Hope Kits.

Health News 2/2|7am, 2pm :20
On February 1 at 8:22 am, the City of Burlington Police Department was notified by the Burlington Area School District of

Crime News 2/2|9am, 3pm 20 a threatening Facebook post directed towards the Burlington Area School District.

According to a City of Lake Geneva Police Department Facebook post, they're asking residents to be on alert. Yesterday
they had taken a report of a vehicle theft in the 1000 block of Pleasant St. and a suspicious person attempting to gain

Crime News 2/3|6am, Noon 20 entry into vehicles and residences in the area of Joshua Lane and Andrea Dr.

According to a press release, early Friday morning February 3rd, the Watertown Police Department was contacted
regarding some concerning Snapchat messages sent to students of the Watertown Unified School District.

Crime News 2/6|7am, 2pm 20
According to a Facebook post from Greater Beloit Area Crime Stoppers, they are asking for the public’s help in locating
Joshua W Clark, a 24 year old white male.

Crime News 2/6|11am, 3pm 15




According to the Greater Beloit Area Crime Stoppers, on Tuesday, January 31st, a vehicle arson occurred in the 500
block of Locust Street in Beloit.

Crime News 2/6|1pm, 5pm 20
In person absentee voting for the City of Beloit begins today at City Hall, 2nd Floor Clerk's office.

Government News 2/7|8am, 11am 20
According to a Facebook post from the Walworth County Sheriff's Office, they have recently taken calls from citizens
stating that they received a phone call from someone claiming to be a deputy and alleging they have a warrant and need
to send money somewhere.

Crime News 2/7 [9am, 3pm :20
In a recent Fort Atkinson School Board meeting:

The 2023-24 school year calendar was approved; A resolution to exceed revenue cap commencing with the 2023-24
school year operational budget was approved as well

Education News 2/8|7am, 4pm 20
The City of Lake Geneva recently held a special meeting to discuss parking. The city is looking at viable alternatives to

Government News 2/9(8am, 1pm :20 the parking solution; There is a 1.8 Million hole that they are looking to fill.

Crime News 2/9|9am, 3pm 20 A Beloit teenager who was accused of killing another teen over Labor Day weekend in 2021 has accepted a plea deal.
The Janesville Police Department is warning residents to be aware of an individual attempting to impersonate a police

Crime News 2/10|6am, Noon 45 officer.

The Beloit City Council approved the sale of 4.2 acres of city-owned
property at the corner of Willowbrook Road and Stateline Road during its meeting on Monday, February 6.

Government News 2/13|7am, 3pm 20
On Thursday at approximately 9:14 pm the Walworth County Sheriff's 911
Communications Center received reports of a reckless driver on Interstate 43 at Highway 14 in the Town of Darien.

Crime News 2/13|9am, 1pm :30
On Tuesday, February 7th, multiple victims living in the 1100 Block of Copeland Avenue in Beloit reported thefts from their

Crime News 2/13[11am, 4pm 20 vehicles.

There is a free webinar on March 8th at 6pm to discuss what action you can take against the spongy month. Hosted by
Mike Hillstrom, Forest Health Specialist from the Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources (DNR) and PJ Liesch,
Entomologist and Director of the University of Wisconsin Insect Diagnostic Lab. They will discuss spongy moths and what

Ecology News 2/14|7am, 2pm :30 to expect in 2023.

On Saturday at approximately 9:31pm Rock County Communications received several calls of shots fired in the area of W.

Crime News 2/14{9am, 2pm :30 Memorial Dr. and N Grant Ave.

Government News 2/16|8am, 11am :20 Construction is scheduled to begin next month on four-miles of U.S. Highway 12 between Fort Atkinson and Whitewater.
According to multiple sources, the superintendent of Delavan-Darien School District, Jill Sorbie, is currently on
administrative leave as of Monday. School Board President David Henriott has stated the leave is non-disciplinary, paid
leave and due to a personal matter. During Sorbie’s absence, Business Administrator Anthony Klein has taken over the
superintendent duties.

Education News 2/17|6am, 11am 15
In an update from the City of Beloit Police Dept regarding a pursuit that happened in the area on Friday afternoon, at that
time officers from the Violent Crimes Team Observed a wanted subject 18 year old Antwone E. Lockhart who was wanted

Crime News 2/20|6am, 9am 45 for Burglary.

Yesterday at approximately 8:46am, officers from the Beloit Police Dept were dispatched to the 1300 block of Porter Av. in

Crime News 2/21|6am, 10am :20 the City of Beloit for a person struck by gunfire.

The Sharon Police Dept is asking residents to please be vigilant in reporting suspicious behavior to the Police Dept. The
department has received several theft complaints regarding catalytic convertors in the past few weeks.

Crime News 2/22|7am, 1pm 15




6am, Noon,

On December 8th, 2022, Sean M. Mason of Elkhorn was found guilty in Walworth County Circuit Court of Conspiracy to

Crime News 2/23|3pm 45 Deliver Methamphetamine in excess of 50 Grams by a jury.
According to multiple sources, a teacher’s aide who allegedly arrived for work at a Burlington area elementary school
Crime News 2/23|7am, 11am 20 while intoxicated is now working in a neighboring school district while facing a drunken-driving charge.
The City of Janesville will host its biennial Legislative Roundtable with state legislators on Friday, March 10, from 2 to 4 p.
Government News 2/24|6am, Noon :20 m. in the Council Chambers of City Hall.
According to the Beloit Area Crime Stoppers, Jaquan L. Beeman, a 30 year old black male, has been listed as one of
Crime News 2/24|8am, 11am 15 Beloit's Most Wanted.
On February 23 at approximately 9:15pm, Officers of the City of Jefferson Police Department responded to an address in
Crime News 2/27 7:00 AM|:20 the 300 Block of North Pleasant Avenue for a reported domestic dispute between two individuals
On Saturday at 8:49pm a Janesville Police Officer initiated a traffic stop on a vehicle for several moving violations.
Crime News 2/27 8:00 AM|:20 According to a press release, the driver of the vehicle showed signs of impairment during contact by the officer.
According to a press release, on Saturday just after 2pm Janesville Police Department Officers responded to a residence
Crime News 2/28 6:00 AM|:45 in the 1400 block of Center Ave. for a report of a deceased individual.
According to multiple sources, residents in Whitewater should be prepared to see a 30% rate increase on their water bills
Government News 2/28 8:00 AM|:15 starting in May.
Governor Tony Evers announced the inclusion of funding for the project within his 2023-2025 Capital Budget held this
afternoon at the Janesville Area Visitors and Convention Bureau. The state will provide $15 million to construct the
Economy News 3/1|noon :20 Woodman's Sports and Convention Center.
At approximately 12:36am this morning (On 3/2/23 ), a Janesville Police officer conducted a traffic stop at the intersection
Tripp Rd and Kellie Ct. The driver was identified as Catherine M Waite and provided a false name for the passenger.
When Waite stepped out of the vehicle, the passenger moved to the driver’s seat and drove off. The subject (passenger)
Crime News 3/2|noon, :30 later identified as 37yo Shannon R Patterson, he proceeded to drive away at a high rate of speed and fled from officers.
The Watertown Police Department arrested a 36-year-old male suspect
on March 1, 2023 for multiple gun and drug charges. The incident happened around 7:50
a.m. in the area of South Sixth and Jefferson Streets.
Crime News 3/2 9:00 AM|:30
Last night (3/2) at 8:44 PM the Fort Atkinson Fire Department was alerted to a water rescue on Lake Koshkonong near
Cow Path Lane alerted to a water rescue on Lake Koshkonong near Cow Path Lane Initial reports were of two subjects in
At least 3x 9a- the water with one subject trapped under water. When crews arrived one individual had made it back to shore, and the
Human Interest News 3/3|5p :30 second could be heard calling for help while clinging to the edge of the ice in a hole approximately 200 yards from shore.
From Greater Beloit area Crimestoppers, their MOST WANTED is 23yo
Alejandro Serrano. A 5' 3" 125Ib white male Brown Hair and Brown eyes.
FELONY BENCH WARRANT: Criminal Damage to Property / Resisting &
Obstructing /Theft
If you have information regarding this, or any crimes, please contact Greater
At least 3x 9a- Beloit Area Crime Stoppers at (608) 362-7463. Anonymous tips can also be
Crime News 3/3|5p 20 left online by going to our website: gbacrimestoppers.com/
On Sunday, February 26 at approximately 12:20 PM, the Elkhorn Police Department was notified of a suspicious older
male that drove slowly past a group of kids riding scooters in the roadway in the 400 block of N. Patricia Street. According
to a press release, the kids advised the male honked his horn, and as the vehicle passed, they also observed a female in
At least 3x 9a- the front passenger seat. The kids said the vehicle turned around at the intersection ofE. Eirst_Avenue and drove past the
Crime News 3/3|5p 45 group again. At no time did the occupants of the car stop or say anything to the group.
On Wednesday, just a little after noon, The City of Burlington Fire Department and Police
Department responded to a report of a hazmat spill with a chemical reaction involving a dip tank
at Lavelle Industries. According to-a press release, units from the City of Burlington Fire
Department were enroute within 1:36 and on scene within 5 minutes. Command was notified
upon-arrival by-management from Lavelle Industries that-they had a full evacuation of
employees, and all were accounted for. Reports from the Lavelle safety team indicated they had a
At least 3x 9a- 500-gallon tank consisting of sodium hydroxide solution, that came in contact with an aluminum
Ecology News 3/3|5p 45 plate, causing a chemical reaction.




At least 3x 9a-

On Saturday at 11:12 am, Whitewater Police and EMS responded to the area of Twin Oaks Mobile Home Park on N. Tratt
St, for a report of a deceased newborn located in a field, This is an ongoing investigation, and ne additional information

Crime News 3/6(5p :30 with be released at this tme. Whitewater Police are seeking any information that may assist in the investigation.
The April 4 referendum for the City of Jefferson will ask voters to decide whether they approve an increase in the City's
annual tax levy, beginning in December 2023, to cover the cost for six additional full-time EMS fire-trained staff and to
provide a competitive, hourly wage for volunteer Fire Department staff. To learn more, go to jeffersonwis.
At least 3x 9a- com/residents/referendum
Government News 3/6(5p :20
In a recent Whitewater Town Board meeting:
The We Energies crew hit a large rock underground on Reliance Road; The pipe will need to be removed due to several
At least 3x 9a- feet of it being damaged
Utilites News 3/6|5p :20 --There was discussion on new launch signs at the boat landing;
At least 3x 9a- Yesterday at approximately 7:11 am, Deputies from the Rock County Sheriff's Office responded to a report of a two-
Human Interest News 3/6(5p :30 vehicle crash on E STH 67 approximately .2 miles east of S Northrup Rd.
On Saturday at 11:12 am, Whitewater Police and EMS responded to the area of Twin Oaks Mobile Home Park on N. Tratt
At least 3x 9a- St, for a report of a deceased newborn located in a field, This is an ongoing investigation, and ne additional information
Crime News 3/6|5p :30 with be released at this tme. Whitewater Police are seeking any information that may assist in the investigation.
The Janesville Police Department is seeking public assistance in locating and identifying a dog involved in an animal bite.
On Sunday (03-05-2023) at approximately 4:00pm, a juvenile was bit on the arm by a dog while
At least 3x 9a- in the Fourth Ward Park (400 West Racine Street).
Crime News 3/7|5p :30
In a recent Whitewater Town Board meeting:
The We Energies crew hit a large rock underground on Reliance Road; The pipe will need to be removed due to several
feet of it being damaged
At least 3x 9a- --There was discussion on new launch signs at the boat landing;
Government News 3/7|5p :30
At least 1x 9a- According to a press release, following an extensive recruitment process, the Janesville City Council is excited to
Government News 3/8(5p :30 announce the selection of Kevin Lahner as the eleventh City Manager of the City of Janesville.
According to a Facebook post from the City of Burlington Police Dept, overdose activity continues to rise in Racine
At least 3x 9a- County, along with other counties. Citizens are urged to take advantage of local naloxone/Narcan programs and share the
Health News 3/8|5p :30 resources with those who may benefit from them. Complete list, visit dhs. wisconsin gov/opioids
Sometime near March 2,, a burglary occurred within the Town of Linn and several items were taken during the incident.
According to a press release, items taken include: A 2005 Chevrolet 2500, bearing lllinois Registration 3087673. The
vehicle is gray/silver in color and should have silver and black rims on it. If you have any information on the whereabouts
At least 2x 9a- of these vehicles or the incident, please contact Detective Jon Strohm at (262) 275-6194 Ext 31 or jistrohm@townoflinn.
Crime News 3/9|5p :30 wi.goy
The April 4 referendum for the City of Jefferson will ask voters to decide whether they approve an increase in the City's
annual tax levy, beginning in December 2023, to cover the cost for six additional full-time EMS fire-trained staff and to
At least 1x 9a- provide a competitive, hourly wage for volunteer Fire Department staff. To learn more, go to jeffersonwis.
Taxes News 3/9(5p :30 com/residents/referendum
According to the US Geological Survey Gauge in Afton, the water level for the Rock River is currently 8.52 feet. The water
At least 2x 9a- level for Lake Koshkonong is 9.46 feet. The Sheriff's Office is providing public notice of the Rock River’s current slow-no-
Ecology News 3/10|5p 20 wake status for the entire river in Rock County from Lake Koshkonong to the Stateline.
The Whitewater compost site will open on Saturdays starting April 1, at 8:00 a.m. until 2:00 p.m. The compost site will
also open on Wednesdays starting April 5, from 3:00 p.m. to 7:00 p.m. The City will provide a loader for loading chips and
At least 2x 9a- compost beginning Saturday, April 1. This loader will be available the first Saturday of every month until the site closes for
Ecology News 3/10|5p 20 the season. If you have any questions please call the Streets Department at 262-473-0560.
The Whitewater Police Department wanted to update the public of the status of its ongoing investigation. The newborn
At least 2x 9a- found in a field on March 4 is an unidentified male. The deceased newborn was located in a plastic bag inside a cardboard
Crime News 3/13|5p :30 box, wrapped in a light-colored shirt and wearing no additional clothing.




At least 2x 9a-

45-year-old Kurt John Thompson of Edgerton has been arrested by the Wisconsin State Patrol for operating a motor

Crime News 3/13|5p 20 vehicle under the influence, 4th offense.
Rock County Emergency Management has prepared a final draft of the Rock County Hazard Mitigation Plan. The
completed draft is now available for public review and comment through April 10 and can be viewed online at Rock
At least 2x 9a- County Wisconsin's website. A physical copy of the plan can be viewed at 3506 North US Highway 51, Janesville, WI
Ecology News 3/14|5p :30 Monday through Friday between the hours of 7:00AM and 3:00PM.
The City of Janesville Clerk-Treasurer's Office will begin mailing absentee ballots for the April 4 Spring Election on
Tuesday, March 14 to any elector with a request on file. Voters may continue to request an absentee ballot by mail for the
At least 2x 9a- spring
Government News 3/14|5p :30 election : Visit myvote.wi.gov and click on the "Vote Absentee" tile.
There is concern for the safety and wellbeing of a Madison teenager after she was reported missing Monday afternoon
(March 13, 2023). Madison Police say 17-year-old Rashmilla C. Modaff left her home in Madison close to 2:30 p.m. and
got into the front seat of a dark colored SUV type vehicle along with a phone. Rashmilla, also known as “Milla,” is 5'04"
with long black hair and brown eyes. She was last seen wearing a blue jacket with a green backpack. Recent updates
At least 3x 9a- from Madison police also say she was also wearing jeans. Anyone with information is asked to contact the Madison
Crime News 3/15|5p :30 Police Department at 608-255-2345.
The Rock County Sheriff's Office has been made aware of additional recent fraudulent telephone calls to citizens where a
male caller identifies himself as Deputy Sam Billings with the Rock County Sheriff’s Office Fraud Department. The caller
asks to check accounts to make sure there is no fraudulent activity. These phone calls are obviously fraudulent in nature,
At least 2x 9a- and the Sheriff’s office wants to continue to ensure the public at no time will the Rock County Sheriff's Office or any of its
Crime News 3/15|5p :30 representatives call people asking to check their accounts.
In a recent Elkhorn Common Council meeting:
Terms were discussed regarding a negotiated contract termination with Professional building inspections inc.; this was
approved .
Possible decision regarding contract with municipal zoning and inspection services for building inspection services was
also approved.
Possible decision regarding contract with municipal code enforcement for zoning admin and code enforcement services
was approved
Possible decision regarding offer to purchase a parcel of city property (Tax key parcel YA478400002); a motion was made
to reject offer to purchase to allow counsel to negotiate counter offer with range.
Possible decision regarding proposed services agreement with law firm for legal counsel on matters regarding labor and
Govenment News 3/15|9a, 11am :30 employment was approved.
On Wednesday (3/15/2023) at approximately 8:30am, School Administration of Marshal Middle School notified the School
Resource Officer of a school threat made by a fourteen-year-old 8th-grade student of the school. That student was
At least 3x 9a- located and isolated from the rest of the school students. The student’s person, backpack, and locker were searched by
Crime News 3/16|5p :30 School Administration and no weapons were discovered.
The Walworth County Aging and Disability Resource Center (ADRC) is seeking applications on behalf of the Walworth
At least 3x 9a- County Administrator for a citizen appointment to represent persons age 60 or older and adults with disabilities on the
Elderly News 3/16|5p :30 Aging and Disability Resource Center (ADRC) Governing Board.
The Rock County Sheriff's Office has been made aware of additional recent
fraudulent telephone calls to citizens where a male caller identifies himself
as Deputy Sam Billings with the Rock County Sheriff's Office Fraud
Department. The caller asks to check accounts to make sure there is no
fraudulent activity. These phone calls are obviously fraudulent in nature,
and the Sheriff's office wants to continue to ensure the public at no time
At least 2x 9a- will the Rock County Sheriff's Office or any of its representatives call people
Crime News 3/17 5p :30 asking to check their accounts.
Walworth County Health and Human Services, in collaboration with Lake Geneva Public Library, will host free QPR
At least 3x 9a- suicide prevention training for anyone over the age of 16. The free training will take place on Wednesday, March 22, from
Health News 3/17|5p :30 6 to 7:30 p.m., at the Lake Geneva Public Library.




The City of Janesville is reminding residents that Friday, March 31, is the deadline to purchase dog and cat license
renewals without incurring the late fee of $10. Completed applications received via mail with a postmark of March 31 will

Government News 3/20|1pm, 4pm :30 be accepted without a late payment.
Rock County Emergency Management has prepared a final draft of the Rock County Hazard Mitigation Plan, The
completed draft is now available for public review and comment through April 10 and can be viewed online at co.rock.wi.
us/departments/sheriff-s-office/emerseney-management. A physical copy of the plan can be viewed at 3506 North US
Govenment News 3/20(9a, 11a, 2p, 5p |:30 Highway 51, Janesville, Wl Monday through Friday between the hours of 7:00AM and 3:00PM.
On Tuesday (March 21) at approximately 11:41am, the Racine County Sheriff's Office responded to a hit and run, injury
Crime News 3/21(3p,4p,5p :30 accident involving a We Energies flagger.
In a press release, Sheriff Paul Milbrath of the Jefferson County Sheriff's Office reports that on Monday at 12:30 p.m a
9a, 10a, 11a, Deputy observed a vehicle traveling at a high rate of speed enter the City of Watertown. The Deputy attempted to conduct
Crime News 3/21|noon, 2pm :30 a traffic stop on the vehicle, by activating their emergency lights and using an audio signal.
The City of Beloit is looking to increase local job creation and retention by proposing the creation of a Tax Increment
Taxes News 3/22(10a, noon, 2p  |:30 District to prepare for future development in the Gateway area
In a recent Palmyra Town Board meeting: Public comment was heard from Frank Sauter regarding his request for open
records concerning receipts for bobcat and power washer and information on the lease of the bobcat to the airport. He
Government News 3/2219a, 3p :30 would like town to recoup money and use those funds for the roads
11a, noon, 1p, The man who caused a hit-and-run in the Town of Burlington in Racine County has been found thanks to tips that were
Crime News 3/23|2p,3p called-in to the Sheriff's Office. 42-year-old Bob Daniel Slominski has been taken into custody.
The City of Fort Atkinson is reminding residents to get your pet license before March 31 to avoid a $5 late fee and
Government News 3/23(9a, 11a, 1p 20 potential citation. There are still over 600 pets in the city that do not have a current license.
8a, 10a, noon, From Beloit Police Dept Facebook Page: They're looking for the community’s help in identifying an individual who they
Crime News 3/24|2p 20 need to speak to regarding a few recent thefts from Menards.
The Janesville Parks Division will spray for spongy moth, an invasive non-native insect that can cause significant damage
Ecology News 3/24(8am, noon :30 to oak trees by feeding on leaves.
There’s been an update to the deceased newborn found in a field. From the Whitewater Police Department...On Friday
(March 24) Whitewater Police arrested a 39-year-old Whitewater woman, believed to be the mother of the deceased
Crime News 3/27 {1pm, 2pm, 4pm |:30 newborn.
At least 2x 9a- The Wisconsin Department of Transportation (WisDOT) will soon begin the reconstruction of East Milwaukee Street
Government News 3/27|5p :30 between Main Street and Atwood Avenue in Janesville.
Yesterday at approximately 8:23 pm a Rock County Sheriff's Deputy came across a vehicle in the ditch on West Rockport
Road east of the Highway 11 bypass in Janesville. According to a press release, the deputy made contact with the driver,
Summer Rae Pierce, 36 years old from Janesville Summer showed signs of impairment, and after an investigation,
Crime News 3/27(11a, 1p, 3p 20 was arrested for OWI.
According to a Facebook post, the City of Beloit has been experiencing a spike in the level of Fentanyl overdoses in the
last week. Fentanyl is a dangerous drug that often times leads to overdoses and death. Fentanyl is most commonly mixed
Health News 3/28(9a, 10a, 11a :30 with other drugs and has recently been seen mixed with or disguised as crack cocaine and cocaine.
According to the City of Watertown Government Facebook page, the brush chipping team will resume monthly chipping
Ecology News 3/28(10a, noon, 1pm |:20 routes on April 3rd. First to have brush picked up is Zone 1.
The Town of Milton is going to have a public test of the electronic equipment which will be used at the April 4th Primary
Election. The test will be held on Friday (March 31, 2023) at 11:00 AM at the Milton Town Hall, located at 23 First Street in
Government News 3/29(2p, 3p, 4p 15 Milton.
City of Beloit cemetery staff advises that 2023 spring clean-up will take place at both Eastlawn and Oakwood Cemeteries.
Decorations on gravesites should be removed by Saturday, April 15, 2023; new decorations may be placed on or after
Government/Veterans News 3/29|5p :30 Monday, May 1, 2023.
Early this morning (March 30th, 2023) at approximately 12:25AM a Janesville Police officer attempted to stop a vehicle for
a traffic violation in the area of Midvale Dr. and Wright Rd. The vehicle fled. The Beloit Police advised the vehicle
Crime News 3/30(11a, 2pm, 5pm |:30 matches the description of a recently stolen vehicle out of the City of Beloit.
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Jefferson County is adding a youth crisis stabilization facility to the City of Watertown. According to multiple sources, the
addition of the youth facility was approved by the Jefferson County Board of Supervisors last week by a vote of 29-0.
These facilities provide support and services in a residential setting of no more than eight beds at early stages of a mental
health crisis.

Government

News

3/31

Noon, 4pm,
5pm

:30

From a recent Jefferson School District meeting (March 13 notes) --Leah Kick -Sullivan Elementary cross categorical
special ed teacher, Leah Kick starting 23-24 school year was approved

--Donations $5,538 were approved bringing total to 62,648 year to date

--Fall 2023 early college credit applications for students A-J were approved for courses through MATC

--Board is encouraged to complete self assessment and return to superintendent designee by April 15th and will provide
results to board April 24

Health

News

3/31

At least 2x 9a-
5p

20

According to a F acebook post, the City of Beloit has been experiencing a spike in the level of Fentanyl overdoses in the
last week. Fentanyl is a dangerous drug that often times leads to overdoses and death. Fentanyl is most commonly mixed
with other drugs and has recently been seen mixed with or disguised as crack cocaine and cocaine.

Crime

News

4/3

3:00 PM

:20

Yesterday at 3:04 AM, a Janesville officer stopped a vehicle on S. Willard at Schaller because the registered owner had a
revoked driver's license. According to a press release the operator of the vehicle, Yam Lim, was id'd by WI ID Card. He
showed signs of impairment, failed standardized field sobriety tests, and was arrested .

Government

News

4/3

3p

:30

At a recent Edgerton Common Council meeting: Bills and Payroll in amount of $236,662 were approved Temp class "B"
beer/wine license for Edgerton hospital foundation for June 23 was approved Temp class "B" beer/wine license for the
Edgerton o hospital pia Sunshine bunshine committee committee for for April April April 13 13 was also approvedThe
funding for half the cost for the installation of storm sewer infrastructure at 15 N Main St up

to $6,525 with staff authorized to add up to 10% if need was approved

The first reading of City of Edgerton ordinance 23-04: amend chapter 22 "zoning ordinances" to

regulate the keeping of ducks was approved

Ecology

News

4/4

1p, 5p

20

The City of Beloit Public Works Department is currently accepting requests from residents for terrace trees to be planted
this spring. Trees will be planted on a first-come, first- served basis.

Crime

News

4/4

4p, 5p

:30

According to the Wisconsin Department of Corrections, Leaf Boulding will be relocating to Rock Valley Community
Programs, 203 W. Sunny Lane, Janesville, WI on April 10, 2023. Boulding was convicted of 2nd Degree Sexual Assault
of a child in February 2002 in Jackson County, Wisconsin.

Economy/Government

News

4/5

At least 3x 9a-
Sp

:30

In a hotly contested race that turned into the most expensive judicial contest in US history. State voters chose Milwaukee
County circuit judge, Janet Protasiewicz for the spot on the Wisconsin Supreme Court . Last night she defeated
Republican-backed, former Justice, Dan Kelly. According to reports, over 45Million dollars were spent for this race.

Crime

News

4/5

At least 3x 9a-
op

15

Today on April 5, 2023 at 8:21 am officers from the Janesville Police Department responded to a burglary complaint at
720 N. Oakhill Avenue. During the course of that investigation the officers learned of an additional burglary, an auto theft,
and several attempted frauds.

Government

News

4/5

9a-5p

n/a

Note from Eric Stone: It should be noted that April 4th election results from Rock, Jefferson, and Walworth County were
read throughout WSLD's Newsday.

Crime

News

4/6

At least 3x 9a-
Sp

:30

Last Friday (March 31), the Walworth County Drug Enforcement Unit, with the assistance of the City of Delavan Police
Department, executed a drug search warrant at a residence within the City of Delavan. 47-year-old Reynaldo Miranda Jr
and 24-year-old Damien R. Miranda were present at the residence at the time the search warrant was served.

Crime

News

4/6

At least 3x 9a-
op

:30

On April Ist at 11:29 pm officers were sent to the 400 block of N Walnut St for a shots fired complaint. There were multiple
witnesses that heard the shots. A house in the neighborhood was struck several times. No one was injured. Officers
recovered twelve spent casings in the area Investigators have spoken to witnesses and gathered video.

Crime

News

417

6a to 5p

:30

Last night (Thursday, April 6) at approximately 7:30(pm), the Jefferson County Sheriff's Office received a call for a rollover
crash with a possible ejection on |-94 EB east of State Highway 89 near the City of Lake Mills. The driver was transported
to a nearby hospital to be treated for his injuries and will be charged with Operating After Revocation and Intoxicated Use
of a Motor Vehicle Causing Death.

Government

News

417

1p, 4p

20

On Monday (April 10th), the Wisconsin Department of Transportation (WisDOT) will begin traffic signal and intersection
safety improvement work at the intersections of East Milwaukee Street and Randall Avenue AND at the intersection of
West Memorial Drive and North Washington Street




On April 05, 2023, at 6:00PM, the Walworth County Drug Enforcement Unit executed a drug search warrant at the
residence of Joshua J. Smejkal (35) (SMIKE-el), located within the Village of Bloomfield. Located inside of the residence
was over 50 grams of Cocaine, a small amount of Marijuana and various Drug Paraphernalia. 3 firearms were also
confiscated from the residence.

Crime News 4/10|Noon-5p :30
March 13 Watertown school board meeting NOTES:
One thing on the agenda for tonight and it was a strategic discussion and update regarding the 2023-24 school year
*Act scores are down 2017-18 32.8% 2021-22 25.7%
*Forward testing scores are down 2017-18 43.3% 2021-22 2021-22 34.1%
At least 3x 9a- *Enrollment in AP courses and Honors course is also down
Government News 4/10|5p :30 *Parent involvement is down as well
With spring weather here, the Wisconsin Department of Transportation (WisDOT) is reminding drivers to stay alert for
Adopt-A-Highway volunteers, who routinely collect trash and recyclables along state highways. WisDOT Secretary Craig
Thompson said, “It's a sign of spring to see people so generously taking time to remove trash and debris from our
Government News 4/11|1p-5p :30 roadsides.”
According to a press release, on March 22nd at 7:47 PM, a male entered Walgreens at 300 N Main Street
at in Fort Atkinson. He walked around the store before stopping at the Prevagen vitamins shelf. He removed
plastic Walgreens bags out of his pocket, and took over $800 worth of Prevagen capsules and tablets off
Crime News 4/1111a-5p :30 of the shelf and placed them in the bag.
A 71-year-old Beloit man has been sentenced to 3 years in prison and 5 years of extended supervision. Michael C.
McMahon (“McMan”) was originally arrested on two counts of possession of child pornography after a 2020 nationwide
investigation of a pay-based commercial child exploitation website. After a search of his home, authorities found thumb
Crime News 4/12|11a-5p :30 drives containing child porn.
In a recent Elkhorn School District meeting:
* Julia Ingersoll was appointed as vice president
*Ed Scaro was appointed as Treasurer of School Board
* Stephanie Steinke, High school science teacher, retired
*Gayle Guthrie, Middle school cook, retired
» Jeremy Cate, Jackson custodian, resigned
*Shannon Greetham, Westside teaching assistant, resigned
Government News 4/12|3p :30 * Martin Cordova was appointed High school custodian
Watertown Police Department is looking for assistance in identifying the three subjects pictured in a
recent post on their Facebook page regarding a retail theft, Please review the pictures and contact the
Crime News 4/13|9a, 11a, 2p, 3p |:20 Watertown Police Department with any information. Please-refcrenee-case 23-4824_with yeur tip,
On Wednesday at approximately 4:00 PM, the Janesville Police Department Patrol Division investigated a domestic
disturbance at 205 S. Main St. According to a press release, the suspect, Matthew Pollock, was located in the 300 Block
of Milton Ave Officers saw Pollock inside the residence and executed a search warrant, Pollock attempted to flee the
Crime News 4/14|9a, 1p, 4p :30 residence from a back door.
In a recent Whitewater Common Council Meeting:
1st reading of amending Whitewater ordinance section 1.21.010 regarding bond amounts for violations of ch. 11.45 for
ATVs/UTVs was approved, however, it was asked to clean it up and make the language shorter for the public
Class "A" beer and liquor licenses were approved for:
Whitewater Petroleum on Walworth Ave, Agent Lisa Long
Campus Quick Shop Inc on W. Main St., Agent Jason McCordle 3
Casey's Eastsider on E. Milwaukee St., Agent Wayne Hawks
Government News 4/14|10a, 3p :30 Wish Enterprises LLC on W. Main St
According to reports, the owner of Uptown Janesville has submitted a request to the City of Janesville for a conditional
use permit. This will be to construct a convention center and indoor sports facility on the portion of the property formerly
occupied by Sears.
Planners are saying a conditional use permit is required because the proposed building exceeds 25,000 square feet in
Economy News 4/17|11a, 1p, 5p 20 size and the development site exceeds five acres in area.
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April 3 Edgerton Common Council Notes

There was one public comment regarding the 12pm siren as it is very disruptive for residents who work late hours and
children who are napping. He asked for it to be eliminated

Pay request number 2 from BKS construction inc for the Henry st street and utility improvement project in amount of
49,965.02 was approved

Public event packet for concerts in the park was approved with all fees waived

Public event for Tobacco Days car and truck show was approved with all fees waived

Elderly

News

4/18|9a, 10a, noon

15

74-year-old, Park Ridge, IL resident, Thomas Pellegrini has been found safe. His vehicle, a 2020 Gray Lincoln Corsair
had been seen in the Milwaukee and Hartford area. So, the Silver alert has been cancelled, Thomas Pellegrini has been
found safe in Milwaukee.

Veterans Benefits

News

4/18|1p-5p

20

Rock County Veterans Service Offices has reached out to the media to inform the public that The Rock County Veterans
Service Offices in Janesville and Beloit will be closed to the public on April 26, 27, and 28 for training. Our offices will
reopen on Monday May 1st. They apologize for the inconvenience and will return your messages and emails as soon as
possible.

Crime

News

4/19|1p, 2p, 4p

20

On Friday, a Rock County Judge sentenced a 32-year-old Beloit man to 15 years in prison and 14 years of extended
supervision. According to reports, Christopher S. Grider was accused of sexually assaulting a 10-year-old girl. Charges
were originally filled in February 2022, back in November, Christopher Grider plead guilty to a single count of repeated
sexual assault of a child, a second charge of first degree sexual assault of a child was dismissed but read into the record.
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The City of Beloit has once again been named Tree City USA by the Arbor Day Foundation. In 2022, the City of Beloit
Forestry Division planted 175 trees in city parks and terraces. It was honored for the 35th year with the Tree City USA
distinction of 2022.

The Beloit City Council is introducing ""No May May " for 2023 to help
provide a pollinator-friendly habitat in our community. According to a press
release, during the month of May, the City of Beloit "long grass" ordinance
was relaxed to allow City residents to delay or reduce lawn cutting as a way
to promote pollinator-friendly habitat early in the growing season.

A Silver Alert issued for missing man. 79-year-old, Monte Lunde is a white male, 5 ft 10 inches tall, 170Ibs, with blue eyes,
and gray or partially gray hair. He was last seen wearing a Blue sport coat, blue and white vertically striped button shirt,
and gray dress pants. He was last seen today at 9AM driving a 2015 Silver Honda CR-V, WI license plate 41D68. You
may notice a Vietnam War emblem on the lower left of the back window, and scratches on passenger side of vehicle.
Anyone with information on Monte Lunde is asked to call the Franklin Police Department at 414-425-2522.

April 10 Lake Geneva City Council

April 10 notes:

Tier 1 and Tier 2 permit applications filed for Beachside Author Fest, Concerts in the Park, Lake Geneva Farmers Market,
and the Wine Walk were approved

Removal of abandoned driving range office at Hillmoor property to be paid for with use of contingency funds -Approved
The purchase of two 2023 F-250's for the department of public works was approved.

Increasing the lot B rental rate from $750 to 1,300 per day to more accurately reflect the $4.00 per hour weekend pricing -
Approved

There was a retail theft today at the Kohl’'s in Delavan. Posting and videos are showing at least 3 individuals during what’
s been called ATL Thefts or “Attempt To Locate” thefts in the Fragrance section of the store. Apparently, the suspects

are in a black SUV with no license plates visible and were heading towards i43 at the time of the crime. Postings are
indicating the suspects are possibly 2 black males and 1 female. We will continue to monitor this breaking story for further
updates.

Healthy Kids day at the Lake Geneva YMCA, have your child’s car seat checked for free, and car seats may be available
to families that meet income requirements. Car seat checks will be available at Geneva Lakes YMCA Saturday between
10:30-12pm. If you can't make Healthy Kids Day, schedule an appointment for a free car seat check by calling 262-741-
3200.
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The City of Fort Atkinson was named a 2022 Tree City USA by the Arbor Day Foundation to honor its commitment to
effective urban forest management.

Fort Atkinson has achieved Tree City USA recognition by meeting the program’s four requirements: maintaining a tree
board or department, having a tree care ordinance, dedicating an annual community forestry budget of at least $2 per
capital and hosing an Arbor Day observance and proclamation.

Through their Facebook page, The Walworth County Sheriffs office has given an update on the Anhydrous (ANN-HY-
DRESS) Ammonia Tank leak in Sugar Creek. They are still working to clear the area, and residents living WEST of the
intersection, there is no further danger. A truck pulling 2 tanks flipped the trailer behind in the area of County Hwy A and
County Highway ES in Sugar Creek. The Sheriff's office says residents in the area have been evacuated, while others
have been advised to shelter in place.

Yesterday, the Milton Police Department accepted a donation of six backpacks filled with books
to share with kids in crisis the department's officers come across. According to multiple sources
the REACH BAGs come thanks to the Milton Fund of the Community Foundation of Southern
Wisconsin and REACH-A-Child. Each kit contains books and drawstring bags to share with the
kids to comfort them and distract them from the cause of the trauma. Each Milton squad car will
to have one kit.

March 14 Sharon Village meeting

March 14 note:

----Streets and Park will be advertising for a part time employee for 15hr for 30hrs a week
----Village donated $200 for paint for the Gazebo and clean up purposes

----Purchase of cardiac monitors for EMS was approved out of EMS grant funds
----Motion to table concrete pad project at the fire department until April

----Bauman and associates 2022 audit engagement letter was approved

April 13 Rock County Board of Supervisors
April 13 notes:
The following were recognized for their service to the county:
*Jason C Harding
*Darrell C Knutson
*Duane Collins
*Linda Updike
Recognizing Deborah Harns for 29yrs service to Rock Haven
Authorizing submittal of grant application for the 2024 clean sweep program was approved

In a recent special meeting for the Elkhorn Common Council:
*Karel Young

*Tim Shiroda

* Scott McClory

Were appointed to Human Resources

*Ken Meinel

*Ron Dunwiddie

*Gary Lee Payson Jr

Were appointed to Legislative and Regulatory

Temp Class "B" beer and wine licenses were approved for:
The Elkhorn area chamber of commerce for Oktoberfest on October 21

Rock County Board Chair, Rich Bostwick is seeking persons interested in serving on the Rock County Aging and Disability
Resource Center (ADRC) Advisory Committee. Currently Rock County is seeking three individuals to represent Older
Adults and one person to represent the Physical Disability group.

The federal government has announced the COVID-19 Public Health Emergency will end May 11. In Wisconsin, case
numbers, hospitalizations, and deaths from COVID-19 are significantly lower than they were during the surge in late 2021
and early 2022. Some programs, including COVID-19 testing and vaccine services, will continue to undergo changes in
the coming months.
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The City of Beloit is seeking the public’s input regarding a possible demand & response Microtransit system for local and
short trips using small vehicles rather than larger traditional buses. Currently the Stateline Area Transportation Study and
Beloit Transit Services are having a study done with a goal to optimize the overall transit service. The public is being
invited to two informational sessions on Monday, May 1st.

On Thursday (April 27) at approximately 2:20pm, Lake Mills Police Officers responded to the 900 block of Plainview
Terrace for a disturbance. A caller reported that an altercation occurred and a male subject shot a hole through the front
door of the residence with a firearm.

April 11th Whitewater aquatic, fitness negotiations ad hoc committee

April 11th Notes:

Both the city and the district put out a statement how the center is a valued part of the community and they are committed
to partnering together to secure operational and capital finances. They also both stated how important membership and
the classes are in keeping it going.

10a, 1p, 3p

Yesterday, the City of Burlington Police Department took several reports of
vandalism in the downtown business district. According to a press release, six
businesses in the 300, 400, and 500 block of N. Pine Street had their storefront
glass windows shot out by what officers confirmed was a pellet gun, which
occured at approximately 1:40 am Monday morning.

Yesterday/at approximately 11:45 am a subject was riding a motorized scooter on
Stimpson Street in Watertown while crossing S. Church Street. According to a
press release, the scooter was struck by a dark colored pickup truck while crossing
the street. The person on the scooter was not injured but the scooter was. The
driver of the truck did stop to make sure the person was ok but the Watertown to
Police Department would like to talk to the driver regarding the incident

Former Wisconsin Badger Football player, Marcus Randell El was sentenced this morning (May 3) in a Rock County
Courtroom for the 2020 murders of Janesville residents Brittany McAdory and Seairaha Winchester. Rock County Circuit
Court Judge Barbara McCrory, sentenced Marcus Randell El after being found guilty in January for the 2020 double
homicide.

The Village of East Troy Police Department continues to take calls regarding
possible scams. The police dept is warning residents to be wary of the
common scam where a victim gets a call from someone either claiming to be
a relative or claiming to be an attorney representing a relative. The relative is
in jail, and they ask for the victim to wire bail money.

According to a press release from the Wisconsin DOT, to invest in Wisconsin’s transportation system Governor Evers has
signed a $2.5 million contract for rehabilitation improvements along WIS 89 in Walworth County, from US 12 in
Whitewater to County Road A in Richmond. Work and closures began on Monday.

Yesterday at 6:00pm, Officers from the Janesville Police Dept were dispatched to the area of Hawthorne Ave and
Harmony Circle NE in reference to a traffic accident. According to a press release, Jonathan M Quade struck vehicles at
two separate locations and attempted to flee the scene. Bystanders prevented Quade from leaving the scene by
restraining him. He continued to resist Officers when taking him into custody.

The Janesville Police Department is asking the public for assistance in identifying two suspects who were involved in the
theft of an individual's wallet at TJ Maxx. This incident occurred on April 28th. Pictures of the individuals can be found on
the City of Janesville Police Dept Facebook page.

Yesterday at approximately 530 pm, Deputies from the Rock County Sheriff’'s Officer were dispatched to a traffic crash
with blockage. Upon arrival to the 4000 block of W CTH A, in Rock County, Deputies located a van in the lane of traffic.
This van had entered the ditch on W CTH A striking two mailboxes before reentering the roadway and becoming disabled.
There were three occupants in the vehicle at the time of the crash, an adult female driver and two children. None of the
occupants were injured. The driver, Cassandra Verdin, from Janesville showed signs of impairment, and after an
investigation, was arrested for OWI.
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The School District of Beloit Board of Education voted at the Tuesday
meeting to support a recommendation made by Superintendent Willie
E. Garrison Il to have Aldrich Intermediate and Fruzen Intermediate
serve all students in grades 6th through 8th at the start of the 2023-
2024 school year.

Feedback from a survey conducted by the School District of Beloit in
early fall supported the return of 4th and 5th grade students to
elementary school buildings. McNeel students will attend Aldrich, and
Cunningham students will attend Fruzen this fall.

Janesville Police Chief, David Moore and the Janesville School District Superintendent, Mark Holzman will be holding a
press conference to this afternoon to update the public about the arrested of Brian Kitzman, an assistant track coach from
Janesville Craig High. On Friday (May 5th) a GoPro recording device was located in one of the girl’s locker rooms.

A special ceremony was held this morning (May 8) in the Janesville Council Chambers of City Hall, where Kevin Lahner
was sworn in as the eleventh City Manager for the City of Janesville. He previously served as the City Administrator for
the City of Waukesha, a role he had held since 2015. City Manager Lahner also served seven years as City Administrator
for the City of Burlington.

The City of Fort Atkinson is accepting applications for the Local Government Academy. According to the City, this is open
to all City of Fort Atkinson residents of voting age. The Fort Atkinson Local Government Academy provides a hands-on
opportunity for residents to learn more about City operations and services, widen community relationships, develop
leadership skills and identify opportunities to apply leadership skills in the community and with City government.

According to posting on City of Delavan Police Department’s Facebook page, a 13-year-old was struck by a black car
while riding his bike at South 2nd St. and East Geneva St. The posting went on to say the black car’s driver was kind
enough to drive the boy home, but the teenager has injuries and the bicycle is significantly damaged.

According to a Facebook post from the City of Beloit Police Dept, a resident has fallen victim to a recent scam involving
artificial intelligence. This scam clones the voices of a loved one and will use your family member’s voice to say they need
money — either because they’re in jail or have been kidnapped.

The Rock County Sherriff's Department has sent out a Media Release notifying the public of a sex offender relocation.
Kaija N. Kincaid will be relocating to Rock Valley Community Programs at 203 W. Sunny Lane in Janesville on May 16. In
2018, Kincaid was convicted of four counts of possession of child pornography in Rock County, Wisconsin.

The Rock County Sheriff’s office is letting it be known that the slow-no-wake status for the portion of the Rock River
between the Indianford Dam and Lake Koshkonong is being lifted. The water level for Lake Koshkonong is 7.99 feet, just
shy of the 8.00 foot cut-off.

From the City of Janesville’s Facebook Page, they’re letting residents know that the portions of Lincoln Street, West Van
Buren Street and Wilson Avenue are closing to through traffic starting Friday (May 12). Through-street traffic on Lincoln
Street will be closed from South High Street to Rockport Road, West Van Buren Street, from Cherry Street to Lincoln
Street, and Wilson Avenue, from Cherry Street to Park Avenue.

The annual Rock County Clean Sweep program offers an opportunity to drop off hazardous chemicals from homes, farms,
and eligible businesses. According to the City of Janesville, it's open to all Rock County residents, advance registration is
required for all drop-off events due to high demand.

According to a Facebook post from the Greater Beloit Area Crime Stoppers, Anhar A. Shemoon Shemoon has been listed
as one of Beloit's Most Wanted. He is a 44 year old Asian male, 510" and 130Ibs with black hair and brown eyes. He'’s
wanted on a felony bench warrant for maintaining a drug trafficking place.

The Janesville Senior Center has announced a new program that aims to bring residents of different ages and
backgrounds together and provide meaningful opportunities for them to learn from one another and build connections. On
Wednesday, May 17, at 9:30 a.m., the Intergenerational Project for Local Veterans will pair first graders from St. Paul's
School with Senior Center members for a morning of crafting for a cause.

The Wisconsin Department of Agriculture, Trade and Consumer Protection has selected Ashley Hagenow of Poynette as
Wisconsin's 76th Alice in Dairyland. Hagenow is a senior at the University of Minnesota and will graduate this month with
a Bachelor’s degree in agricultural communication and marketing.
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On Friday afternoon (May 12), police received a report of a robbery at the Fort Community Credit Union (FCCU) at 203 E.
Milwaukee St. in the City of Whitewater. According to a press release, Officers were immediately dispatched, and after an
initial investigation, officers determined that at approximately 3:11pm a male suspect entered FCCU wearing sunglasses,
a black medical mask, a gray zip-up hoodie over a bright yellow shirt with dark lettering beginning with the letter “Y” that
was larger than the rest of the lettering on the upper chest, and dark cargo pants.

Rock County is seeking community members to join its Criminal Justice Coordinating Council (CJCC). Created in 2006,
CJCC and brings those in the criminal justice system and members of the public together on a regular basis to discuss
issues affecting the criminal justice system, resolve problems, and plan for the future. Meetings are scheduled for 3:00 PM
on the third Thursday of the month.

In the last week, the Town of East Troy Police Department has processed several accidental 911 calls. According to the
Police Department, they MUST follow up on every single one, and send emergency resources to many to confirm there is
no emergency. The obvious consequence is that responses to emergencies can be delayed due to officers' response to
accidental dials. If you do accidentally call 911, STAY ON THE LINE and verify all information.

Walworth County’s Land Use and Resource Management (LURM) Department will host a Clean Boats, Clean Waters
training event on Tuesday (May 23) from 10 a.m. to noon. The Clean Boats, Clean Waters watercraft inspection program
is aimed at addressing the growing concern over the spread of aquatic invasive species in Wisconsin’s inland lakes.
Volunteer inspectors will be at the County’s public boat landings throughout the summer.

According to a Facebook post from the City of Lake Mills Police Department, an individual was observed entering
unlocked vehicles in the 900 block of Pope St. on Monday night. Officers were able to locate the suspect shortly after
receiving the call. Yesterday morning, the Department received a report of another vehicle that had been entered in the
300 block of E. Prospect St.



